
Dear Parents, carers and Friends of Manford, 

We are now at the end of a very busy term and we have enjoyed a number of festive events here in school.  We are very 
well supported across the school and I would like to thank all the parents who give their time so willingly; This help allows 

us to attend local walks, go on educational visits to support curriculum work and to run events that support our school 
community such as the Uniform Shop. We look forward to continuing to work with you all in the New Year.  I am delighted 
with how well the children have applied themselves in school with regards to their own learning and through the support 

our Year 6 Senior Children’s Team have offered the school in recent months. 

I am very proud to share my Christmas message space with Sana A – School Ambassador who has written a Christmas 
message of her own, on behalf of the Ambassador and Prefect Team,  to pupils, staff and governors:

Autumn term has been jam-packed with fun-filled learning experiences across the entire the school.  As pupils we have been 
pushed out of our comfort zone in many aspects, this has only helped to make us more diligent and resilient learners.  We 

have seen pupils overcome day-to-day challenges in an excellent manner that displays the ethos of Manford Primary School. 

In more recent days we have had the snow affect people coming to school, nevertheless the attendance was a lot better 
than we thought it would be, which displays the desire pupils have to be in school, learning with their peers.

As ambassadors and head prefects we're so pleased to see how our peers are learning and collaboratively working together. 
We hope next term we will see you work as hard as you have this term.

Even though this term has been an amazing one, there are also aspirations that we strive to build upon. Our hope for next 
term is for Manford pupils to will grow in self-confidence, we hope pupils will be able to push themselves out of their comfort 

zone so they can reach their full potential in every aspect of learning.  We know that this term was one with many 
challenges, however we always work to do our very best and we would like to thank all the pupils at Manford Primary for it. 

Finally, we would like to thank all the teachers and staff and governors  for helping us this term. I hope you all will have a 
Merry Christmas and an amazing holiday!

Merry Christmas or Season’s Greetings 
to everyone.

See you in January 2023.



We hope you all enjoy a fantastic birthday!

Best wishes on your 
special day

We are celebrating the following 
birthdays

10th December  - 20th December
Abraham M – Red
Darcie S - Red 
Alexia L – 1A
Amer R – 1A
Taner I  - 2S
Manal S – 4M
Rhea T – 4M
Karisha D – 4M
Amelia L – 4W
Joanna M – 5F
Savannah-Mia – 5W

Over the Christmas holidays the following 
children will also be celebrating their 

birthdays
21st  December – 31st December

Hadiya A – Pre-school
Sulaiman A – Pre-school
Eliana M - Blue
Francesca C – 2C
Inayah A – 3D
Fatheha A – 3A
Adam A – 5W
Rafiu R – 5F
Raihan I – 6C



Year 2 Nativity 
‘A King is Born’ 



We were so excited to welcome our parents into Preschool to join 
us in some festive activities! We decorated our homemade 
gingerbread men, made reindeer hats and even performed our 
Christmas songs and poem. The adults got to enjoy a hot 
Christmas punch and a mince pie too. The children did so 
well; singing beautifully and reciting our poem really clearly. We 
had such a lovely time at our Christmas workshop.
Merry Christmas everyone!​



Reception put on a beautiful Nativity concert, telling the 

wonderful story of the birth of Jesus though verse and 

songs.

They all did incredibly well to remember their parts, 

actions and words to the songs. All the Reception teachers 

were so proud of each and every child for putting on a 

great nativity to celebrate Christmas.

Reception’s Nativity show



Reception’s Nativity show



We enjoyed painting snowmen on the 
art easel outside. We have been 
working on making our art more 
detailed by adding in correct features. 
For the snowman, we were trying to 
remember to use orange for the carrot 
nose, brown for the hat and white for 
the outline/body.

In reception, we have been doing lots 
of Christmas arts and crafts. We had 
fun making baubles and designing 
ginger bread houses.



We have really 
enjoyed getting into 
the Christmas spirit by 
decorating the school 
Christmas tree. We 
decided which of the 
decorations we 
thought would look 
nice and carefully 
placed them on the 
tree.

In class, we have loved designing our 
very own Christmas tree decorations to 
hang on the class tree. We had to 
choose the colours we wanted, the 
design and then cut them out ourselves. 
With help, we added some string so it 
could dangle from the tree.



Year 1 
made Christingle's with 

Velisha from The 
Christian education project. 
They learnt that the Orange 

represents the World, the red 
is the love of Jesus, the candle 

is his light and the 
sweets/sticks are the four 

seasons.



As part of our DT home 
learning, the Year 1 children 

were asked to build a 
Snowman





Christmas 
Jumper Day!





Art competition winners
Well done to Bortecin 6L and Manal 4M who 

won the Christmas Art Competition! The 
competition was run by Art Leaders Emma and 

Dimitar in Year 5 and judged by all the Art 
Leaders.









Christmas greetings from Miss Osei


